BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

5.30pm on Tuesday, 24 January 2012

	Present
	Cllr Mrs Spear in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Blackmore, Anderson and Cornick.



	PR/13/2011/12
	Apologies


	Received from Cllr Bonds and Mrs Smith.

	PR/14/2011/12
	Declarations of Interest


	Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest in Minute number PR/18/2011/12(a) & (b), as she is the parish representative for the Braunton and District Museum.

Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest in Minute number PR/16/2011/12(c) she is a member of the Braunton Women’s Institute. 



	PR/15/2011/12
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 11 October 2011 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	PR/16/2011/12
	Parish Hall


	a. Replacement of external fire doors

The Committee considered two quotations received to replace the external double fire doors at either side of the parish hall.  Members viewed a table regarding the quotations, broken down into

· Companies who quoted

· Costings

· Scope of works

· Materials

RECOMMENDED: That the Committee appoints Mark Warner Carpentry & Joinery to carry out the works to replace the existing double fire doors in the parish hall at a cost of £2,540 (LGA 1972 s. 111).

(N/C)

b. Replacement parish hall doorbell

The Committee considered two quotations received to replace the existing doorbell for the parish hall.  The replacement doorbell would be a wireless system with two bell pushes one for the parish hall and the other for the council office.  The parish hall would include a chime and flashing light.  The Chairman read to Members the two quotations, which had been received. 

RECOMMENDED:  That the Committee appoints G. J. Harding – Crook Electrical Services to carry out the works for the parish hall/office replacement doorbell at a cost of £108.68 (LGA 1972 s. 111).

(N/C)

Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest.

c. Automatic door closers for internal fire doors

The Committee noted that it would cost in the region of £1,500 per door to purchase and install automatic door closers on the parish hall internal fire doors.  The Chairman explained that a letter dated 30 November 2011 had been received from the Braunton Evening WI who suggests that a catering trolley be purchased to assist with carrying hot drinks from the kitchen to the parish hall. 

RECOMMENDED:  That the Committee do not purchase automatic door closers for the parish hall internal fire doors, but it purchases a catering trolley to be used by the parish hall hirers (LGA 1972 s. 111).

(N/C)

d. Hydraulic door closers for internal double foyer doors

The Committee considered a quotation received to refurbish and install hydraulic door closers on the parish hall internal double foyer doors.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Committee appoints Mark Warner Carpentry & Joinery to carry out the work to refurbish and install hydraulic door closers on the parish hall internal foyer doors at a cost of £440 (LGA 1972 s. 111).

(N/C)

e. Remedial works to the parish hall and council office roof

The Parish Clerk informed Members that the previous council had approved a four-year plan for A Mason Roofing Ltd to repair the parish hall and council office roof and remove all asbestos.  The council had already completed phase one of the plan and phase two would include the rear of the parish hall (i.e. kitchen and committee room) the council chamber and council offices. 

RESOLVED:  That phase two of the works be approved at a cost of £5,210 (LGA 1972, s. 111).

(N/C)



	PR/17/2011/12
	Illingworth Shelter roof
	The Committee considered a quotation received to re-slate the Illingworth Shelter with anti-vandal Tapco Slates at a cost of £4950.  It was suggested that the Committee carry out a local survey to find out more about the origins of the Illingworth Shelter before making any repairs or restorations to the structure.  It was further agreed that the survey should include the following options (a) repair roof with anti-vandal Tapco Slates, (b) Remove the roof or (c) Remove the shelter.  It was suggested that the survey be featured in the Braunton News, EX33 and local media.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Committee carry out a local survey to obtain information regarding the Illingworth Shelter and feedback on the future options for the shelter.



	PR/18/2011/12
	Bakehouse Centre
	Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest.

a. Remedial works to rear cob wall

The Committee considered three quotations received to carry out remedial repairs to the cob wall at the rear of the Bakehouse Centre.  Members viewed a table regarding the quotations, broken down into

· Companies who quoted

· Costings

· Scope of works

· Provision of scaffolding

RESOLVED:  That the Committee appoints Devon Build to carry out the remedial repairs to the cob wall at a cost of £1,000 (LGA 1972 s. 111).

b. Bakehouse Centre Improvements

The Committee considered a letter dated 27 June 2011 received from the Trustees and Management Committee of the Braunton and District Museum regarding concerns about certain aspects of the Bakehouse Centre.

Members noted all of the concerns that had been raised.  It was suggested that a site meeting be arranged to look at these areas of concern so that they can be incorporated into a management plan for the building.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Parish Clerk be instructed to arrange a site meeting at the Bakehouse Centre with the Trustees and Management Committee of the Braunton and District Museum to look at the areas of concern raised in their letter.

(N/C)



	PR/19/2011/12
	Office Furniture
	The Chairman informed Members that works to improve the council office had now begun.  Previously the Committee had agreed to purchase a new desk for the front office, but this was no longer needed as the staff had managed to make use of the existing desks, which were in the Parish Clerks office.  The office still has a lack of storage facilities and to alleviate this problem a cupboard, shelving unit and bookcase could be purchased at a cost of £387.95.  The visitor chairs in the Parish Clerks office are not suitable, as they are too low to the ground two new replacement chairs would cost £59.90 and the old chairs could be placed in the foyer area. 

RECOMMENDED:  That the office furniture and two visitor chairs be purchased at a cost of £447.85 (LGA 1972, s. 111).

The Committee also considered purchasing a new wall mounted leaflet dispenser for the council office foyer.

RECOMMENDED:  That a wall mounted leaflet dispenser be purchased and costs be brought back to the next Property Committee meeting for approval.

(N/C)



	PR/20/2011/12
	Bus Shelters
	The Committee considered an email received from Fernbank last April regarding them taking over the maintenance and ownership of the council owned bus shelters in Braunton.  Fernbank will place advertising on the bus shelters and funds raised will contribute towards the cleaning, maintenance and future up keep of the shelters.  Members were keen to investigate this proposal further and felt that it would be a good idea to include Devon County Council’s shelters as they own the majority in Braunton.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Parish Clerk be instructed to investigate this matter further and report back to the next Property Committee meeting.

(N/C)



	PR/21/2011/12
	Committee Four Year Development Plan
	The Committee considered its four-year plan and progress that had been made to date.

Members felt that risk assessments of council assets should be discussed at the next Property Committee meeting.

The Parish Clerk reported that she was still investigating a company to carry out a green audit of the council offices, as most companies charged for this service.  It was suggested that the Clerk contact North Devon Council as they have had a green audit carried out in the past.

Members also requested that the schedule of parish owned bins, seats and shelters be put on the next Property Committee agenda for consideration.

RECOMMENDED:  That the amendments to the committees four-year development plan be noted.

(N/C)




	
	The meeting closed at 7.15 p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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